

HOLBROOK HOUSE

NEWSLETTER

MARCH 1972

At the March meeting the nominating committee will propose the following slate of officers for the 1972-1973 year (to be voted upon at the Annual Meeting, April 24th).

President:-Mr. Chester B. Kevitt Vice Pres:-Mr. Donald Lewis Treasurer:-Mrs. Donald (Eleanor) Cormack Rec. Sec.:-Mrs. Frank (Jean) Dawes Corr. Sec:-Miss Charlotte Desmond

We welcome as new members:-

Mr. & Mrs. Douglas E. Welsh - 52 May Terrace, S. Weymouth

and note with regret the death of fellow members:-

Mr. Stacey E. Loud Mrs. Melville F. (Marion Tirrell) Cate

Our sincere thanks to those of you who have served on the hospitality committee. Everyone enjoys the after-meeting refreshments, but so often we take the efforts of those who made it possible for granted, so to

Mrs. Philip Chase
Mrs. George Young
Mrs. Chester Kevitt
Mrs. James Walsh
Mrs. James Palmieri
Miss Charlotte Desmond
Mrs. Nellie Desmond
Mrs. Walter Stenhouse

Mrs. G. Stinson Lord Miss Doris Partridge Mrs. Walter Briscoe Mrs. John Benoit Mrs. Harry Belcher Miss Marion Belcher Mrs. Walter McLean

Miss Olive Sylvester (Those not included in this list due to the postponement of the March 15 date to March 22 will be acknowledged later.)

Your time and efforts have been most appreciated!

And our thanks to Dr. & Mrs. Wilbur Stanton, Mrs. Wilbur Tirrell, & Mr. Harry C. Belcher for a season of outstanding speakers!

PLEASE don't forget to attend the Annual Dinner Meeting on MONDAY, April 24th at 6:30 (South High School). A fine catered meal (tickets for which may be obtained from Mr. John W. Benoit) will precede the business meeting. This will be followed by Alfred L. Dowden's story and pictures of DuPont's "Winterthur" and "Longwood Gardens", "A Legacy of Beauty". Longwood Gardens (in Pennsylvania) is an extraordinary tract of gardens covering every type of plant, shrub, and tree as well as conservatories, formal and informal gardens from topiary to forest walks. Winterthur (in Delaware) contains over 100 period rooms furnished with magnificent clocks, furniture, paintings, etc. It also features sixty acres of flowers and trees.

We need your support and want your companionship to make this final meeting of the season a success! Dinner tickets must be obtained in advance, so if you have not already purchased yours, please do.

That's MONDAY, April 24th at 6:30 P.M. at the South High School!!!!

